Canada.ca

> Treasury Board of Canada Secretariat

Statement by Minister Fortier announcing a ban on the use of TikTok on government mobile devices

From: Treasury Board of Canada Secretariat

Pdf by: https://www.pro-memoria.info

Statement

February 27, 2023 – Ottawa, Ontario – Treasury Board of Canada Secretariat

The President of the Treasury Board, Mona Fortier, issued a statement announcing the ban of the use of the TikTok application on government-issued mobile devices:

"The Government of Canada is committed to keeping government information secure. We regularly monitor our systems and take action to address risks.

"Effective February 28, 2023, the TikTok application will be removed from government-issued mobile devices. Users of these devices will also be blocked from downloading the application in the future. Following a review of TikTok, the Chief Information Officer of Canada determined that it presents an unacceptable level of risk to privacy and security.

The decision to remove and block TikTok from government mobile devices is being taken as a precaution, particularly given concerns about the legal regime that governs the information collected from mobile devices, and is in line with the approach of our international partners. On a mobile device, TikTok's data collection methods provide considerable access to the contents of the phone.

"While the risks of using this application are clear, we have no evidence at this point that government information has been compromised.

"For the broader public, the decision to use a social media application or platform is a personal choice. However, the Communications Security Establishment's Canadian Centre for Cyber Security (Cyber Centre) <u>guidance</u> strongly recommends that Canadians understand the risks and make an informed choice on their own before deciding what tools to use."

Quick Facts

The <u>Policy on Service and Digital- Canada.ca</u> sets out the acceptable and unacceptable way employees can use Government of Canada electronic networks and device. Agencies and crown corporations outside the Policy on Service and Digital are being informed of TikTok's removal.

Pdf by: https://www.pro-memoria.info

Contacts

Monica Granados

Press Secretary

Office of the President

Treasury Board of Canada Secretariat

Monica.Granados@tbs-sct.gc.ca

343-551-6020

Media Relations

Treasury Board of Canada Secretariat

Telephone: 613-369-9400

Toll-free: 1-855-TBS-9-SCT (1-855-827-9728)

Teletypewriter (TTY): 613-369-9371

Email: media@tbs-sct.gc.ca

Stay connected

Twitter: <u>@TBS_Canada</u>

Facebook: www.facebook.com/YourGovernmentatWork/ LinkedIn: https://www.linkedin.com/company/tbs-sct/

Search for related information by keyword: <u>Social media</u> | <u>Treasury Board of Canada Secretariat</u> | <u>Canada</u> | <u>Policies, directives, standards and guidelines</u> | <u>general public</u> | <u>government</u> | <u>media</u> | <u>statements</u> | <u>Hon. Mona Fortier</u>

Date modified:

2023-02-27